
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Safer Internet Day 
Tuesday 8th February is Safer Internet Day. To raise awareness about internet 
safety, the children will be learning how to keep themselves safe and protect-
ed online, along with completing various e-safety activities in class. To find out 
more, please feel free to visit the websites below:   
 
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/safer-internet-day-2022-free-resources-
educators 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022 
 
Parentgym 
Thank you to all the parents who joined the Family Support Coffee Morning on 
Wednesday – it was lovely to see so many of you there. Many of our parents 
have enrolled on the next Parentgym course which is starting after half-term. If 
you require any information on this, or would like to sign up, please contact Ms 
Pettigrew via the school office. 
 
Vaccination Pop-Up  
Havering Council will be having a COVID-19 Vaccination Pop-Up for all people 
aged 12 years old and over this Saturday (5.2.22) at Concordia Academy. The 
COVID-19 Vaccination Pop-Up will be running from 10am to 3pm, and no 
booking is required. Just come along to receive a vaccination jab.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, all.  

 
Kind regards, 

 

 

ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 4 February 2022 

Mr Raheel Akhtar 
Headteacher 

Congratulations to Sunflower Class & Lilac Class who are our joint KS1 and 
attendance award winners this week with 100% attendance! Our KS2 winner 
is Carnation Class with 99.2%! The class with the highest attendance per-
centage at the end of each term will receive a special prize. Coming to 
school on time every day makes a signifi-
cant difference to how well children achieve 
at school. Good attendance at school is one 
of the key indicators of educational success 
for a child throughout their school life, so 
make it a priority to get your child to school 
every day.  
 
Please remember that we do not authorise 
holidays during term time.  

                                                        ATTENDANCE 

Class Name  Weekly  
Attendance  

Buttercup 95.5% 

Bluebell  95.1% 

Daisy 94.7% 

Daffodil 91.9% 

Lilac 100% 

Sunflower 100% 

Poppy 92.6% 

Lily 95.6% 

Carnation 99.2% 

Orchid 88.6% 

Magnolia 88.7% 

Autumn, Term Second Half 2021 
 
 
 

Spring Term First Half 
2022 

Key Dates 
 
 

Tuesday 8 February  
Safer Internet Day  

 
Friday 11 February  

Last day of term 
 

*dates may be added or 
amended as necessary 

https://parentzone.org.uk/article/safer-internet-day-2022-free-resources-educators
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/safer-internet-day-2022-free-resources-educators
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022


Star of the Week in Daisy Class is Sandy. This week we have been 
learning all about the celebration of Chinese New Year and Sandy 
was able to confidently explain the traditions that surround this cele-
bration. Well done for educating both your teachers and peers! Keep 
up the fantastic work! 

 

Star of the Week in Buttercup Class goes to Sofia! Sofia has been 
working extremely hard this week to complete her writing activities 
independently. Well done, Sofia! 

 

Star of the Week in Bluebell goes to Amelia! Amelia has been trying 
her best to follow all the Golden Rules this week and we are very 
proud of her.  

 
 

Star of the Week in Lilac Class goes to Erin. In Science this week 
we wrote our own sentences about objects that are made out of dif-
ferent materials. Erin worked on her own and used her sounds to 
phonetically spell the work ‘xylophone’ and she identified that a xylo-
phone is made from wood. Excellent work, Erin! Keep it up! 

 

Star of the Week in Daffodil Class is Zariyah. Zariyah has been try-
ing his best to work hard in Maths and Phonics. He has been partici-
pating well in group activities. Well done, Zariyah! 

 
Star of the Week in Sunflower Class is Johnny. Johnny showed 
great enthusiasm on our school trip to St Edward's Church, he was 
asking lots of interesting questions and sharing his own knowledge 
with the class. He was also demonstrating excellent behaviour choic-
es. 
 
Star of the Week in Lily Class is Felicia! Felicia has impressed us 
with her knowledge of money in Maths. She was able to find different 
coin combinations to make various amounts. Along with this, Felicia 
always tries her best and has exemplary behaviour. Wonderful work! 
 
Star of the Week in Poppy Class goes to Nicole for her enthusiasm 
in class. She enjoys sharing her knowledge with her class mates 
and is always doing the right thing. Keep setting a brilliant example, 
Nicole!  
 
Star of the Week in Carnation Class goes to Vrishank. Vrishank has 
shown fantastic effort across all lessons and excellent partner talk. 
Keep up the hard work! 
 
Star of the Week in Orchid Class has been awarded to Anwita! 
Anwita is consistently a positive role model within the class. Anwita 
has shown extra effort within Maths and has shown a deeper level of 
thinking, asking some challenging questions! Keep up the hard work, 
Anwita!    
 
Star of the Week in Magnolia Class is Wael! Ms Black was thorough-
ly impressed with Wael’s amazing contributions during French! He 
thought carefully about the pronunciation of different French words 
and had a go at reading out sentences to the class. Well done, 
Wael!  

 

FIND US ON TWITTER AT: 
HTTPS://TWITTER.COM/CONCORDIAREACH2 

STAR OF THE WEEK 



FIND US ON FACEBOOK AT: 
HTTPS://WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/CONCORDIAACADEMYREACH2 

HEADTEACHER AWARD 

The Headteacher Award in Daisy Class goes to Alesia! We are learn-
ing all about Healy are workers and how they help us. Alesia used 
her phonics knowledge to describe an ambulance. We are so proud 
of the determination you are showing in Literacy. Keep up the amaz-
ing work  

The Headteacher Award in Buttercup Class goes to James! James is 
a great role to his peers and is always going out of his way to help 
others. It is a real pleasure to have James in Buttercup Class. Keep 
up the fantastic effort!  

The Headteacher Award in Bluebell Class goes to Bella. Bella has 
done amazing independent writing in Literacy whilst making sure she 
uses Fred Talk. 
 
The Headteacher Award in Lilac Class goes to Dexter. This week on 
our trip to St. Edwards Church, Dexter was very respectful and was 
putting his hand up to answer questions. He was thinking carefully 
about his answers and he thought of some interesting questions to 
ask Father David. Well done, Dexter!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Daffodil Classgoes to Remaas! Remaas 
has been working well in all of her subjects and Remaas is always 
trying her best in completing her tasks independently. Well done, 
Remaas!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Sunflower Class goes to Stephanie. 
Throughout the week, Stephanie has show excellent listening and 
focus in all lessons, especially Maths where she has been concen-
trating hard on learning new calculation strategies.  
 
The Headteacher Award in Lily Class goes to Evie! Evie has made a 
real effort to use her listening ears and kind manners in class. Keep 
up the positive behaviour, Evie. Well done!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Poppy Class goes to Kasey! Kasey has 
won because of his progress in handwriting. Kasey is now consistent-
ly using cursive and is improving the neatness of his writing. Well 
done, Kasey!  
 
The Headteacher Award in Carnation Class goes to Inaaya. Inaaya 
has been showing fantastic effort in literacy lessons. She listens 
carefully and uses the ideas discussed in her writing. Well done! 
 
The Headteacher Award in Orchid Class goes to Logan! Logan has 
worked extremely hard to make better choices throughout the day to 
ensure that he stays focused on his work. Logan has also shown ma-
turity when dealing with challenges. Excellent work, Logan!    
 
The Headteacher Award in Magnolia Class goes to Dilia! We went on 
a class trip to the Science Museum this week (which was very excit-
ing) and Dilia was exceptionally well behaved. She managed to make 
a circuit correctly in the Wonderlab, test out the friction on different 
slides and find out key facts about the planets. Well done, Dilia!   



FIND US ON FACEBOOK AT: 
HTTPS://WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/CONCORDIAACADEMYREACH2 

CURRICULUM CORNER—YEAR 3 

This week, Carnation Class have been learning about Chinese New 
Year. They read the story of how the Zodiacs were decided,  
researched how people celebrate and created fantastic Chinese 
lanterns. 



FIND US ON FACEBOOK AT: 
HTTPS://WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/CONCORDIAACADEMYREACH2 

SCHOOL TRIPS 

This week Sunflower Class and Lilac Class visited St Edward's Church. We learned about how Chris-
tian's celebrate their faith, listened to the story of Noah's Ark and made prayer bracelets. All the chil-
dren had a fantastic time and represented our school very well as we walked through Romford to the 
church.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 also went on a school trip this week, they went to the Science Museum in London. During the 
trip they explored the Wonderlab where they got to learn about space and experiment with light, mag-
nets, electricity and forces.  


